
 

 

                     Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a  

way of life through prayer, service, and sharing.  

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments are made through 

the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family member is 

hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing home, please call 

the parish office. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  

Communal - Suspended for now. 

Individual - Call the parish office. 

 

Baptisms: Call the parish office to set up an appointment. 

 

Confessions: Call the parish office. 

 

Communal Penance: Call the parish office. 
 

                                                               Cont’d. on page 3 

Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Terry Rice, Business Manager 

Barbara O’Donnell, Systems Coordinator 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by Noon 

Email: parish@blessedsavior.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Thursday, 8am-4pm 

 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishApp1 to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2 to 555888 

 

 

Welcome, Ayden, Child of God 

Our newly baptized member 

Sunday, June 5, 2022 at the 9am Mass 

Celebrate God’s love today on your baptism and every day! 

(In picture from left to right) 

Jacques & Aymeric (Father & Brother), Pelagie (Mother), Fr. Romanus 

 Sabine (Godmother) holding Ayden, Serge (Godfather) 
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The Most Holy Trinity 
 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site  Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor      

8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Email: frromanus@gmail.com 
 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address)  Mass Times: Saturday, 4pm and Sunday, 9am 

8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Morning Mass: Monday and Wednesday, 9am in the Chapel 
 

Phone: 414-464-5033 
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Saturday, 6/11 - Vigil of the Most Holy Trinity 

Prv 8:22-31 / Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [2a] / Rom 5:1-5 /  

Jn 16:12-15 

4:00pm  † Ida and Ralph Gibert 

 

Sunday, 6/12 - The Most Holy Trinity 

Prv 8:22-31 / Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [2a] / Rom 5:1-5 /  

Jn 16:12-15 

9:00am  † Christelle Davin 

Rosary at 8:15am 

 

Monday, 6/13 - St. Anthony of Padua, Priest and Doctor  

                        of the Church 

1 Kgs 21:1-16 / Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7 / Mt 5:38-42  

9:00am  Living and Deceased Members of the 

  Novak Family 

 

Wednesday, 6/15 - Weekday 

2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14 / Ps 31:20, 21, 24 / Mt 6:1-6, 16-18  

9:00am  Parishioners 

 

Saturday, 6/18 - Vigil of The Most Holy Body and Blood 

  of Christ 

Gn 14:18-20 / Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b] / 1 Cor 11:23-26 /  

Lk 9:11b-17  

4:00pm  † Abraham Assana 

  † Amelie Dasylva 

 

Sunday, 6/19 - The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

           Mother’s Day 

Gn 14:18-20 / Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b] / 1 Cor 11:23-26 /  

Lk 9:11b-17  

9:00am  † Milton Hohensee 

Rosary at 8:15am 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Dear Parishioners,�

�

Most Holy Trinity:�

This Sunday is the celebration of the Most Holy Trinity, which is 

one of the fundamental beliefs of the Church. The doctrine of the 

Holy Trinity states that there are three persons in one God 

(expressed in Greek as hypostasis), namely; the Father, the Son, and 

the Holy Spirit. The three co�exist in absolute harmonious 

relationship and share one nature (essence). The unity of the three 

persons is often designated in scholarly circles as “hypostatic 

union.” �

    Many have tried to dissect the inner workings of this divine 

relationship with little success. The failure to fully comprehend the 

nature of the divine relationship underscores the fact that we are 

dealing with mystery, that is, the mystery of God. Limited human 

intelligence is incapable of fully grasping the overwhelming mystery 

of God. The doctrine of the Holy Trinity is not a proposition to be 

broken down, but a mystery to be lived. The much we know about 

God is essentially through revelation and the mediation of Jesus 

Christ.�

    Christian faith in the Trinity is often designated as Trinitarianism, 

in contrast to Unitarianism, a belief in one God and one Person. 

Unitarianism should not be confused with Monotheism, a belief in 

one God, which is a fundamental part of our Christian faith. 

Unitarianism also differs from Binitarianism, a belief in one God 

and two persons. In contrast to Catholic belief, the Church of Jesus 

Christ of Latter�day Saints views the Trinity as three divine persons 

with three separate natures as opposed to one nature, sharing one 

purpose.    �

     It is important to note that we were baptized in the name of the 

Holy Trinity because we are a Trinitarian Church. The trinitarian 

baptismal formulation is in accord with Jesus’ mandate to his 

disciples to baptize in the name of the Father, and of the Son and of 

the Holy Spirit (Mt. 28:18�20). Hence, any baptism performed 

without that formula could not be valid in the Catholic Church. It 

also explains why we do not re�baptize people from other Christian 

denominations who convert to the Catholic Church. �

     Furthermore, the Holy Trinity is the foundation of our prayers. 

That is why our prayers begin with an invocation of the Trinity. In a 

public space, it is one clear evidence that someone is Catholic. 

Unfortunately, some are hesitant to publicly identify as Catholic or 

even as persons of faith. The myriad distractions in daily life make it 

difficult to focus on what really matters in the long run. Michael 

Downey in a symposium on “Being missionaries to our own 

children,” invites a reflection on this theme when he asks, “How do 

we speak of God inside a culture that is pathologically distracted, 

distrusts religious language and church institutions, and yet carries 

its own moral energy and virtues?” The shame associated with 

public prayers in some circles, especially among the young, reflect 

an understanding of “cool” that has nothing in common with 

religion. This could be overcome by highlighting the immanence of 

God than the transcendence of God. Jesus is the lynch pin in 

unpacking the transcendence of God by revealing God as love. It 

would be easier to speak of God in terms of relationship than in 

mysterious terms. It is the sort of language that even the young 

could relate to.�

    The harmonious relationship of the Trinity is a model for 

Christian relationships. Harmonious relationship is more than 

tolerating others, but involves a willingness to love everyone 

unconditionally, understanding that no one is perfect, including you. 

We will live in harmony when we recognize there are more that 

unite than divide us. Racism is about a mindset that is manifested in 

attitude. Changing the attitude begins with changing the mindset. 

Only then will one begin to see with a new pair of lenses. �

�

Have a great week!                        Fr. Romanus�

Prayer for the Holy Trinity�

Holy Trinity, Father, Son and Spirit, in you is the sum of 

all knowledge, all wisdom, and all understanding. Holy 

Father, you created me, sent your Son to redeem me, and 

sent the Holy Spirit to sanctify me.�

�

Grant, Holy Trinity, that as I meditate on the mystery of 

your existence, I will gain insights to the mystery of the 

life you have given me.  Grant that as I strive to master 

myself that I will live ever more entirely in accordance 

with your own divine and ever perfect will.  Amen.�

Come Pray the Rosary�

Members of Blessed Savior Parish pray the 

rosary together every Sunday at 8:15am before 

Mass. We sit in the front pews of church. �

All are welcome!�

Celebrate Igbo Mass � June 19, 2022 at Noon�

Blessed Savior Parish�



 

 

Please pray for the following parishioners and others with 

health problems and for all those in nursing homes and 

those with continuing health concerns:  
 

Judy Adrian, Jackie Ballering, Stanley Bruskiewicz,  

Dennis Claas, Rhey Clemente, Anna Emmerich,  

Catherine Felber, Robin Flynn, Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry, 

Rita Hohensee, Mike Hubbard, Mary Anne Janke,  

Gertrud Kaegler, Amber King, Karla Klaybor, Mike Malloy, 

Barb Moroder, Ginny Naegele, Sr. Gina Redig SSND, 

Wayne Ring, Allan & Lorraine Rischman, Thomas Schmid, 

Sharon Tym, Joseph Valent, Andreas Wesserle,  

Mary Frances Williams 

 

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all,  

we ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them 

strength in body, courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

 

If you wish to add someone to the Sick List with their 

permission, call the parish office at 414-464-5033.   

 A message from your bulletin editor:�
�

Money talks, but all mine ever says is �

good�bye!�

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

Front page cont’d. 

 

Funerals: Call the parish office in the event of the death of 

a loved one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one year 

in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry: 5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday, 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officers:        Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair    Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair    Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th St., 53218 

414-438-2745 

Erin O’Donnell, Principal 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th St., 53216  

414-463-3878 

Colleen Rooney, Principal 

 

School Website:  www.blessedsaviorcatholicschool.org 
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Yolanda Coly � Thank You�& Farewell�

As you are aware Yolanda and her family are leaving 

Blessed Savior Parish and Wisconsin in early June. 

Yolanda's leadership of the Council and her involvement 

in numerous other areas of the Parish, Community, and 

the Archdiocese will be gratefully missed.�A Surprise 

Appreciation & Farewell Event in Mass and in a 

Gathering thereafter planned by the Pastoral Council 

scheduled for a prior Sunday Mass had to be cancelled 

due to a health issue.�

�

The Parishioners, Staff, Council Members, etc. can still 

share their appreciation, good wishes, etc. by sending an 

email to Yolanda at the following email address 

(parish@blessedsavior.org), and /or can send a card or 

note addressed to Yolanda at the Parish mailing address 

(Parish Office/Center, 8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, 

WI 53225).� All e�mails and cards and notes will then be 

forwarded to Yolanda.�

St. Bernadette Festival � June 17�19, 2022�

8200 W. Denver Ave., Milwaukee�

Fish Fry � Chicken Dinner � Rib Dinner�

�

Sister Water Beer Garden Fundraiser � June 18, 4�8pm�

St. Joseph Center Garden, 29th St. & Orchard St.,  Milw.�

Music, outdoor games, craft beers and food.�

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry�

Summer Food Drive�

For the weekend of June 18 & 19, the 

pantry could use your help filing the 

shelves with spaghetti sauce and 

spaghetti noodles. May God bless you 

in return.�

Thank You from the Coly Family�

As many of you are aware our family is 

relocating out of state, and we wanted 

you all to know how important you 

have been to us.�We could have written 

individual letters but it’s more than 

individual, it’s Catholic.�We have 

benefitted thoroughly from the love and 

care of each of you living into your 

baptism.���

�

We have joyfully shared our family’s talents for over �

two decades.�Starting with Corpus Christi Catholic 

Church.�Including our full leadership participation of the 

merger of four parishes into one which became Blessed 

Savior Catholic Church.�What we have shared with you 

pales to what you all have shared with us and we thank 

you for that.��

�

Anyone who comes across racism in any form in this 

community should “nip it in the bud.” That is not what 

Blessed Savior is all about. Let us continue to be a 

welcoming community of love for all.�

�

Lastly, we will keep you in our prayers and hope we are 

in yours during this wonderful journey. We will fly in 

from time to time to worship with you.���

�

Peace to all of our Blessed Savior Family��

HUGS, HUGS and Great Big HUGS��
�

Dr. Gérard, Yolanda and Raphaël Coly��
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ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

Contact Marcia Boswell to place 

an ad today! mboswell@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2246


